40 Annual Corowa Swim-In and Military Vehicle Gathering - March 2019
Report by Jan Thompson-Creamer
The 40™ Annual Corowa Swim-In and Military Vehicle Gathering was a great event. There had been some
changes at Ball Park Caravan Park and most people were accepting. Peter and Anne George had never
seen such an event and mainly had positive things to say.

We chose to put the Radar Van on the grass area opposite the main office and it worked well as
participants were easily able to collect their packs and register their vehicles in. It made a good focal point
for people to meet and catch
up with each other. There was
a roster for the site office and
we decided on 4 people per
shift. We send out this roster
to KVE members in December ®
and ask for their assistance | j@®
first. If there is anyone who | '
isn't a KVE member and who
would like to do a shift or two
next year please let us know |
during the vyear and | will
forward vyour details to
Deborah Birrell. The most difficult days to get people were Wednesday, Thursday and Friday when the
trips were on.

Upon arrival on Friday 8" March after dropping our Furphy water tank down at Shepparton so we could
get a new barrel we caught up with those who had already arrived. Those of us at the event had dinner at
the Newmarket Hotel.

The Radar Van arrived on Sunday morning. Thanks to Dutchy and Eddie for painting the trailer. Thanks
also to Sam King, Neville Smith and Tim Hughes for sorting out the trailer during the year. We were more
organised for the setting up of the site office. There was a problem with the old site office structure so
Sam King and Warren Packer headed to Wodonga to purchase 2 new gazebos. In the future this will make
the set up and pack away of the radar van much quicker and less stressful.

On Monday and Tuesday we didn’t plan activities as there was a large influx of participant arrivals and all
like to set up their camps and catch up with people they may not have seen in 12 months. Sam King
started producing the Daily Dispatches newsletter which was produced on a daily basis from Tuesday to
Friday. Next year if people could write up a trip report on events they attended or have anything for sale
or wanted or future events they can give it to the editor for inclusion.

On Wednesday Troy and | led the trip to Dookie via Tungamah, Devenish and Goorambat. Jim Carmody
had problems with his BSA on the way to Dookie and he wrote the following: 7his was my first trip to the
Corowa Rally and | was to ride my 1940 BSA WMZ20. On the first day the bike stopped due to the clip on
the carburettor float level breaking. | would like to thank the back up crew who were extremely helpful,
and assisted in getting the bike going again. | was impressed with the way the events were organised and
will be there next year, and hopefully finish the Rally.

After visiting the Tungamah silos the rest of the trip caught up and we headed to Devenish. We went
through the small town of St James and there was an artist just starting to paint the silo there. A week
later it was finished. The artist was Timothy Bowtell. The GrainCorp silos have been decorated with a
mural of Sir George Coles, the founder of Coles supermarkets who was a local to the St James township.
Just prior to Devenish, Bill Kelly had problems with his Land Rover and was recovered by Colin Young. We






